
Athletic Council Annual Report for Academic Year 2018–2019 
 
Athletic Council (AC) met seven times in the 2018–2019 academic year. 



The report concluded with information regarding the completion of the Valentine Boathouse 
and a brief update on the current campaign for athletic facilities. 
 
Catherine DeLorenzo (Director of Admissions) provided a report highlighting the record 
number of applications this year (over 11,000 compared to 10,000 last year). In terms of 
Athletics, the report clarified admission procedures and the committee discussed the 
difficult task coaches face recruiting student-athletes based on both their athletic potential 
and their ability to successfully navigate standard admissions criteria. The other big change 
in Admissions is the use of SLATE—a communication product that helps Admissions more 
effectively communicate with students about missing pieces of their applications, etc. This 
has made the admissions process more efficient and has helped response time when 
Admissions sends decisions out. 
 
During their winter meeting, the Board of Trustees approved launching an RFP process for 
the first-phase of the new sports facility. Architecture firms have now been on campus to 
look at spaces and proposals are due June 14. 



• Show Your Sport continued the Change Direction Campaign to raise awareness for 


